
  

 
Live Videos on Facebook  

Purpose: Provide guidance to state government agencies on the retention requirements for live 
video content on Facebook. 

Hawaiʻi State Government agencies recognize the value of social media and leverage its 
capabilities to increase, enhance, and supplement communication efforts to inform the public of 
important and time sensitive information in their efforts to provide better service. Government 
communications linking government and the people are generally called public relations records. 

The retention schedules for public relations records are: 
 

 
Facebook announced that beginning February 19, 2025, live videos will be kept on your Facebook 
Page or profile for 30 days after they’re published, during which you can share replays or clips as 
reels, delete, or download the videos. After 30 days, you’ll no longer be able to access your video, 
and it’ll be automatically removed from your Page or profile and deleted from Meta servers. 

You’ll be notified via email and on Facebook when this change takes effect on your account. Any 
live videos that were already published over 30 days from this notification will be deleted. Once 
you’re notified, you’ll have 90 days to download your live videos or transfer them to cloud 
storage. If you need more time, you can postpone the deletion for 6 months. Note: You’ll only be 
able to postpone the deletion of your live videos once. After 6 months, your past live videos will 
be deleted. 
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Facebook’s policy of automatically deleting live videos after 30 days violates the recordkeeping 
requirement for public relations records.  

Social media posts meant for public consumption are considered permanent records under the 
General Retention Schedule. As such, they must remain accessible for public access and produced 
upon request.  Please be mindful of this and download all live videos and any other content before 
they are deleted by third-party service providers. 

If you require assistance with your social media records, please email archives@hawaii.gov. 
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